Meeting Minutes Okanagan British Car Club Held Monday June 28, 2022 Kelowna Golf and Country Club Minutes Recorded by Graham Knight

### **PROCEEDINGS**

Meeting Called to order at 6:15pm by President John Ward, 34 Members in attendance. It was noted that the Meeting room we were using is at its peak with those numbers; also, that some members had attended without confirming to John Ward making it difficult to plan.

#### Auction!

Several choice items of tools suitable for British Car Enthusiasts were donated by Brian Fleeton; these were enthusiastically auctioned off by Graham Bell.

### Member Introductions

- · President proposed that because we have quite a few new Members present that introductions would be appropriate.
- · New Members Dave Larnder and Susan/Ron Roach introduced themselves and said a few words about themselves and their British cars.

A half hour break at 6:30pm as Dinner was served

## Treasurer's Report

- · Graham Knight gave a brief financial report that indicated most changes were new Memberships which are ongoing and outlined the Club's current healthy bank balance. Memberships payments are best done by Interac transfer.
- · Graham discussed the recent donation by the Club of \$500 to the Salvation Army Ukrainian Appeal; this was presented to their representatives at the Car Rally at Missionwood Retirement Resort on May 27, 2022. We received a very nice thank you card from Salvation Army.

## President's Report

· Dennis & John gave a report on our recent Club Meeting with the Saskatchewan British Car Club. They have travelled across 3 Provinces and over 1300 km with about 8 cars; we met up with them at the Oasis Motel with about 12 cars from our Club and spent about 3 hours mixing, talking cars and consuming BBQ steak. They noted that this was without any significant car problems though they still had another 1300 km to get back home; and were heading to Ymir next

### General Discussion

- · Ian Ash gave a report on the Mini Meet to be held in Kelowna on 27/28 August; planning is still underway, with more info to follow.
- Tim & Bev Kolosoff gave information about the Mini Meet West to be held Monday July25 to Friday July29 at The Point Casino, Kingston, Washington State; they are planning to attend.
- · Tim & Bev Kolosoff are organizing the October 16th Summerhill Winery British Car Meet; the owner is a British car enthusiast; this event is part of marking their 35th Harvest.
- · Nick Ciupka is organizing a September run to Salmon Arm to meet up with the Kamloops British Car Club, dates and routing TBA.
- · George Railton is the point man for our Rally in the Valley (RITV) Event in July; there was some discussion on a suitable venue for dinner with one suggestion being to have a BBQ at the car show site in Peachland. George still needs some help with organizing, his email is <a href="mailto:georgerailton16@gmail.com">georgerailton16@gmail.com</a> or phone 250.462.3095.

# Future Meeting Dates

- · Next meeting date will be Monday July 25th or thereabouts at KGCC. Other Business
- · Name tags for new members were distributed to those in attendance. We will be placing another order for new members shortly.

The meeting was adjourned by President John Ward at 7:30pm.